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April 11, 2025 
 
 
Julie Mikulas 
Martin Marietta Materials, Inc. 
1800 N. Taft Hill Road 
Fort Collins, CO 80521 
 
 
Re: Additional Information Required, Annual Groundwater Level Data for 2024-2025,  
 Riverbend Operation, Permit No. M-2000-016 
 
Dear Ms. Mikulas: 
 
On March 26, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your Annual 
Groundwater Level Data for 2024-2025 from the Riverbend Operation. After review of the submission the 
Division has additional items that need to be addressed or clarified. 
 

1. Please provide a monitoring well location map that shows the locations of all the monitoring wells 
relative to the permit boundary. 
 

2. Please provide a line graph that shows the water levels for all monitoring wells since March 2023.  
 

3. Please provide an explanation of the large fluctuations (3 feet or greater) in water levels that appear 
in wells from one month to the next.  
 

4. In CH-MW01 it appears that the water level in this well has been rising, getting closer to the surface, 
over time and was within 2-feet of the surface in June 2024. Please provide an explanation of this 
possible trend and if it is related to mining activities at the site. 
 

Please respond to these items by May 9, 2025. The Division reserves the right to further supplement this 
document with additional items and details as necessary. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by email at 
patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
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Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert; DRMS 
  
ec: Julie Mikulas, Martin Marietta, Julie.Mikulas@martinmarietta.com 


